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Sara
 
Here are the things we are currently working on as a result of the Jackson, MS incidents that
occurred in January 2024.



Post Incident Actions as of June 17, 2024 - Jackson, MS 

 

Following the Atmos explosions in January 2024, the MPSC Pipeline Safety Division is reviewing the 
repaired and active leaks in the Jackson area, focusing on the areas immediately surrounding the incident 
sites.  Some of the data being reviewed includes the advanced leak detection surveys that were run after 
the incidents, past leak surveys, 911 odor/leak calls, and leaks called in by customers and the public.  

The MPSC is working with the Jackson police dispatch center and Atmos to identify gas leak calls that 
came into the 911 dispatch center over the past 18 months.  The goal is to confirm that all leaks are 
reconciled in a timely manner.    

The MPSC is reviewing Atmos leak grading procedures and how much discretion a technician has in 
grading leaks.   

The MPSC has increased construction inspections in the Jackson area since the incidents. This is in 
response to the accelerated leak repair and pipe replacement activities in the Jackson area.  The MPSC is 
monitoring Atmos repair and replacement progress.   

The MPSC is reviewing the Atmos public awareness plan and the effectiveness of the program. 

The MPSC is reviewing the timetable in which Atmos reported the incidents to the National Response 
Center as compared to the actual discovery of the incident.   

This investigation is ongoing, and any enforcement actions will be considered at the conclusion of the 
investigation.   

 

 


